
email:  info@downeychamber.com
www.downeychamber.org
February 2018 • Volume 46, No. 2

Official Publication of the Downey Chamber of Commerce

BusinessDowney

Downey Chamber of Commerce Celebrating 115 Years
This is an exciting year for the Chamber as we celebrate 115 years of service to the Business Community of Downey. We 
thought it would be fun to share photos archived at the office and we will continue to showcase what the Chamber has been 
doing since 1903!!

50’s screen sensation, Jayne Mansfield adds Hollywood 
glamour to the ground breaking of the “new” Chamber 
location on Brookshire Ave.

“Live in Downey.” “The Ideal Community.” The Downey 
Chamber has continually promoted the value of living and 
doing business in Downey!

Just like we did for the Chamber remodel during 2017, our 
Chamber members came together in the 50’s to “spruce the 
Chamber up!”

Firestone and Downey Ave in the early 60’s.

The Chamber and the Rio Hondo Country Club worked closely 
together even in 1933!

The first (and maybe last) Downey Chamber of Commerce 
Band in 1925.
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--STAFF--

Michael Calvert, Executive Director
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DOWNEY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
11131 Brookshire Avenue

Downey, CA  90241
(562) 923-2191
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--OFFICERS--
President

JOANNA PETERSON, Gallatin Dental
President Elect

JOHN CASILLAS, Farmers and Merchants Bank
Vice President

CARRIE UVA, 24 Hour Real Estate
Treasurer

DAVID R. GAFIN, CPA
Immediate Past President

LAURIE TYLER, Financial Partners Credit Union

--DIRECTORS--
KARINA MADARIAGA, Downey Adult School

TATIANA PATON, Embassy Suites
SHEILA TETANGCO-BARTOLONE, Financial Partners 

Credit Union
JEANNIE WOOD, Albertsons

MICHAEL CHIRCO, Chirco Heating & Air
MARIA FERNANDEZ, Sunrise Realty

MIKE MURRAY, Downey Grocery Outlet
SUE ROBISON, Security Land Escrow

MARIANA PACHECO, Pacheco Realty and Associates
CINDY KOVACH, US Bank

The board of directors meets at the chamber office 
on the third Monday of each month at 12:00 noon.

Hi Everyone!! I hope you all had a great January and that your 
resolutions are still going strong in the New Year!!

I’ve been thinking a lot about the resolutions I made last July as I 
became Chamber President. The most important one by far was to 
help continue the great relationship between Downey business and the residents 
of Downey.

If you own a Downey Business, I greatly encourage you to get involved. You 
can start with the Chamber, but there are also many other organizations that can 
use your help. Reaching out to other Chamber members is a great way to spread 
the word about your company. As someone that has worked here for many years, 
Downey has provided me a second home. Encouraging others to get involved in 
my “second” home has been one of my favorite activities!!

One good example of this cooperation between Chamber members is 
happening with Downey Adult School and Gallatin Dental. These two members 
formed a partnership when the Adult School was looking for help in creating a 
Dental School facility and Gallatin Dental is always trying to find the best educated 
students for their practice. Together these two organizations worked as a team 
to set up a wonderful learning facility and create job placement opportunities.  
The benefit to the students and to the Community makes me very proud, not only 
because I work for Gallatin Dental, but as Chamber President, this is the type of 
“Resolution” I hope all our members could be a part of.

As 2018 continues, I encourage Downey businesses to volunteer or create a 
host event where you can reach out to the community. Everyone here at the 
Chamber would enjoy helping to create your event. Our job is to get the word out, 
not only about us, but to feature your business as well. Together we can keep our 
Community as strong as ever!!

-- Joanna Peterson, President
    Downey Chamber of Commerce

Calendar of Events
Monday, February 12 @ 4pm

Street Faire Committee Meeting
11131 Brookshire Avenue

__________

Tuesday, February 13 @ 6:30pm
City Council Meeting

City Hall Council Chamber__________

Wednesday, February 14 @ 
11:30am-1pm

Women In Business
Topic: Estate Planning Speaker Carrie 

Uva
Location: Frantones Restaurant 10808 

Alondra Blvd., Cerritos
__________

Wednesday, February 21 @ Noon
Ambassador Committee Meeting

Downey Pizza Company
9026 Florence Ave., Downey

__________

Monday, February 26 @ Noon
Board of Directors Meeting
City Hall Council Chamber

__________

Tuesday, February 27 @ 6:30pm
City Council Meeting

City Hall Council Chamber
__________

Wednesday, February 28 @ Noon
Anniversary Luncheon

Embassy Suites (Regency Room)
8425 Firestone Blvd., Downey

Reservations $40

Message from the President

Rep. Roybal-Allard takes part in Downey 
TLC Family Resource Center Meeting

Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard took part in a Collaborative Meeting at the 
Downey TLC Family Resource Center to discuss the upcoming 2020 Census. She 
spoke at the meeting about her work as a US Congresswoman, including on the 
Appropriations Committee, as the lead House Democrat on the Dream Act and 
as a supporter of DACA recipients. The Congresswoman thanked the TLC staff for 
all their hard work within the School District and the Community. The discussion 
included the importance of the upcoming 2020 US Census and the need to make 
sure the Census gives a full and fair count of those who live in our communities.

Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard (third from left) meets with other Collaborative 
Meeting participants, including (left to right) TLC Coordinator Luz Perez, TLC Assistant 
Olivia Gutierrez, Downey School Board Member Nancy Swenson, Parks and 
Recreation Director Pamela Passow, and the meetings guest speaker Stephanie 
Molen, Director of Partnerships at the Coalition to Abolish Slavery and Trafficking.
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The Chamber is really planning many things for the upcoming 
late winter/ early Spring season. One of my favorite annual events 
is The Anniversary Luncheon that will be held on February 28 at 
the Embassy Suites. What makes this such a special time for the 
Chamber is that we get a chance to recognize companies along 

Executive Director’s Message

INCREASE YOUR EXPOSURE!

Advertise in Downey Business, the 
official publication of the Downey 

Chamber of Commerce.  Circulation 
25,000.  Call Michael or Julie at 

(562) 904-3668

INCREASE YOUR 
EXPOSURE!

Advertise in Downey Business, 
the official publication of the 

Downey Chamber of Commerce. 
Circulation 25,000.  

Call Julie at (562) 904-3668

with so many of the business leaders that volunteer and assist the Chamber 
with all the events that we work on throughout last year.  

At the luncheon we will announce the small business and the large business 
of the year. This is such an honor for the Chamber to show appreciation to 
these deserving companies. Also, we acknowledge all those businesses that 
are celebrating a significant anniversary with our organization. This year we 
have one of our Banks celebrating 60 years with the Chamber!! The Chamber 
will also honor our Director of the Year, the Ambassador of the Year, and our 
Volunteer of the Year. It is a wonderful afternoon when we get to tell so many 
of those members how important they are to us and we could not be successful 
without them!

Please check our website or Facebook page for all the upcoming events. The 
Anniversary Lunch, The State of the City Lunch, and of course all the planning 
for the upcoming Street Faire. These are great chances for business networking, 
seeing old business friends and meet some “new folks”! You never know when 
or where you are going to meet your future big client or that person who can 
help take your business to the next level! Could be at our next event, hope to 
see you there.

-- Michael Calvert, Executive Director
    Downey Chamber of Commerce
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Members in the News

The Downey Lion’s Club held their annual speech contest 
where local high school students compete for College 
Scholarships. This year’s panel of judges were made up of 
Chamber Member and City Council Woman Blanca Pacheco, 
Event Chair and Chamber President Joanna Peterson, Mayor 
Sean Ashton, and Chamber Executive Director, Michael 
Calvert. In the front row are the three contestants that spoke 
on the topic of Ethics and Integrity. 

It looks like almost all of Downey got together at Downey 
First Baptist Church to participate in L.A. County’s annual 
Homeless Count. This is an important step to help our City 
get needed resources to help with this part of our population. 
Chamber Members joined County Supervisor Janice Hahn, 
Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard along with Mayor Sean 
Ashton, Mayor Pro-Tem Rick Rodriquez, and Council Members 
Alex Saab, Blanca Pacheco, and Fernando Vasquez.
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Steve Allen

Diane Boggs

Dominick DiMario

Maria Larkin

Susan Nordin

Meredith Perkins

Jim Reynolds

Mary Stauffer

David R. Gafin

70 Years
Andrew Rancho Del Norte
Leach Grain & Milling Co.

58 Years
Downey Plumbing, Heating 
& Air 

53 Years
Pina Pizza House

41 Years
Lynn’s Auto Air, Inc.

35 Years
Pacific Western Bank

33 Years
Nicholas St. George, D.D.S., 
Inc.

30 Years
SELACO - WIB

28 Years
Steverson Books

26 Years
Best Western Norwalk Inn

23 Years
Exchange Club Family 
Support Center

20 Years
Piazza McDonalds

The following businesses have celebrated another year as members 
of the Downey Chamber of Commerce. Businesses listed are those 
that renewed last month and are marking another year with us. This is 
a monthly feature of Downey Business. All members will be recognized 
during the course of a year. The Downey Chamber thanks you for 
your support.

17 Years
Tulaphorn, Inc./dba 
McDonald’s

15 Years
Norm’s Restaurant

8 Years
Porto’s Bakery
Makarma Travel
Farmers Insurance District 
Office - Corral

5 Years
Henry Huen

4 Years
Pacheco Realty & Associates

3 Years
Narai Thai Cuisine
Vallarta Supermarkets
Eipros

2 Years
Bar Louie
Intero Real Estate Service
Ku’uip ‘O Hula
Luis Butcher Shop
State Farm Insurance - E. 
Sanchez
Yogurtland

Congratulations and 
Thank You!

Lifetime Members

Mimi’s Cafe
James West, 

General Manager
www.mimiscafe.com
8455 Firestone Blvd.
Downey CA 90240

(562) 862-2828

You have just joined the most prestigious business organization in 
the Mid-Cities area. We are happy with your decision to do so and 
welcome you! There are many benefits to being a member of the 
Downey Chamber of Commerce, chief among them networking, 
advertising opportunities, seminars, legislative advocacy, and 
community recognition. Attention, established members! Send a 
note or stop by and say hello to these new members. You both will 
be glad you did.

Energy Consulting Group
Devlin Duarte, Chairman 

www.energy-
consultinggroup.com

8141 2nd St. #411
Downey, CA 90241

(866) 209-9970

Welcome New Members!

This month’s Ambassador Profile 
is Troy Busher. Troy is an amazing 
representative who works with PIH 
Health as a Facility Manager. He has 
been with PIH for over 7 years after 
earning a Bachelor of Arts degree in 
Pastoral Ministry at BIOLA University. 
Busher is continuing his education with 
his current  Master’s studies at Talbot 
University.

Born in Oxnard, Troy is currently single but maybe not for long - 
we will be checking with Brooke Rose for an update. He enjoys 
anything outdoors, camping, off-roading, and shooting sports. 
Along with being active in the outdoors, his favorite book 
is “Mere Christianity” by C.S. Lewis and his favorite movie is 
“Shawshank Redemption”.

“Easy things are easy. Hard things are hard so do the hard 
things in life and get good at it!” is a favorite philosophy of 
Troy’s. Having a million dollars would only allow Busher to quit 
work, finish his Doctorate Degree and then use the remaining 
funds to make a difference in the World. Troy feels a strong 
connection with Southern California. If he could live anywhere, 
he would split his time between the beach and the mountains, 
but both locations would be very nearby.

Troy has been a very active member of our Ambassador 
group. He attends the monthly luncheon, ribbon cuttings, and 
is a big help to everyone here in the office. His involvement 
in the Chamber and Ambassador Group is based on Troy’s 
wanting to make a difference in our community. He enjoys 
partnering with the other Ambassadors and giving back to all 
businesses that support PIH. He is also a a great steward and 
promotes Downey at every opportunity.

Troy credits his parents as the people who have had the most 
impact on his life and enjoys the positive influences from 
Sandy and best friends Tommy, Norm, and Paul. He believes 
that you should live everyday as if it were your last and try 
and leave blessings to those around you. Thank you Troy for 
all your hard work and keeping the Chamber connected with 
our valuable partner PIH Health.

Ambassador Profile

Join the Downey Chamber of Commerce!
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US Computek Ribbon Cutting
Everyone gathered at the ribbon cutting for the Chamber’s newest member US 
Computek. Located at 10238 Lakewood Blvd, the company has been open since 
2010 and does work with low voltage wiring installation. The Owner, Humberto 
Correa, explained that they specialize in network infrastructure, fiber and telephone 
wireless access points. They work with only commercial clients and they enjoy 
working with small companies along with Fortune 500 clients.

Refreshments were provided by Green Olive and everyone in attendance enjoyed 
a wonderful event.

US Computek is open between the hours of 8 to 5 and you can follow them on their 
Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/uscomputek/

www.facebook.com/downeychamber/

The Chamber Board of Director and Chamber Ambassadors came out to support 
our new member US Computek. Saying “Best of Luck” are Jeannie woods of 
Albertson’s Market, Rain Neg of Epros, Maria Fernandez of Sunrise Realty, Ryan 
Smith of US Computek, Joanna Peterson of Gallatin Dental, and City Councilman 
Rick Rodriquez.

The team from US Computek welcomed the Chamber to their North Downey 
location. A big THANK YOU to Humberto Correa and staff for creating such an 
excellent event!!

“WELCOME TO THE DOWNEY CHAMBER!” Coming together to welcome US Computek.
com to the Chamber are members of the City Council, Chamber Officers and 
Directors, along with many happy US Computek clients.
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Women in Business
January’s meeting of the Women in Business group was 
dedicated to getting prepared for the upcoming tax season.  
We were fortunate enough to welcome John Alba of H & R 
Block as he reviewed the new tax laws which will affect us in 
2018 and 2019. He also provided the audience with wonderful 
tips on getting our tax information in order and recommended 
you make an appointment to visit our tax preparer as soon 
as possible. Thank you to Frantones in Norwalk/Cerritos who 
served an amazing luncheon!! As always, the food was 
wonderful and their staff can only be described as, “the best”!!

Enjoying their Frantones meal are Karina Veliz of Veliz Empire 
Realty and Crystal Hayes Hall of My Legal Team.

Here’s a very happy and “tax informed” group!!  Thank you 
Frantones for a wonderful lunch  and also a big “Thank you for 
getting us ready for tax season,” to John Alba and H & R Block.

Wondering if this business lunch is tax deductible are Amanda 
Blanton of Farmers & Merchants Bank, Holly Noble of 4 the 
Love of Horses, Jazmin Gomez of the Downey/Norwalk Patriot, 
and our guest speaker John Alba of H & R Block.
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High Times at Work? A Refresher for Employers on Marijuana Use 
by Employees

In 2016, California voters narrowly passed Proposition 64, which legalized the 
recreational use of marijuana. This law does not prevent private or public employers 
from having or enforcing workplace policies addressing the use or presence of drugs 
in an employee’s system, such as marijuana. However, under federal law, marijuana 
use has remained illegal since 1970 under the Controlled Substances Act.

Just a few days into 2018, Attorney General Jeff Sessions issued a memorandum 
rescinding an Obama-era memorandum that took the position that the federal 

government would not prosecute marijuana users in states in which the substance had been legalized. 
Sessions’ memorandum prompts a quick refresher on the issue because it declares open season on 
recreational marijuana users for federal prosecutors, regardless of state law.

What Does Session’s Recent Memorandum Mean for Employers?

	 Not too much. Sessions’ memorandum simply makes clear that federal prosecutors can exercise their 
discretion when to prosecute marijuana users under federal law, despite state laws legalizing the substance. 
The renewed ability to do so will likely not lead to a significant increase in the number of marijuana related 
prosecutions. However, employers will do well to keep themselves up to date on this ever changing issue 
and consult with employment counsel for advice.

What Action Can Employers Take to Insulate Their Workplace from Legal Use of Marijuana?

	 Because marijuana is legal for recreational purposes in California, employers cannot prevent 
employees from using marijuana by saying such conduct is against state law. However, as briefly mentioned 
above, employers are not prevented from maintaining and enforcing zero tolerance policies against the 
manufacture, cultivation, distribution, possession or use of illegal drugs. The leeway granted by Proposition 
64 allows employers to continue to maintain drug-free workplace policies. Thus, employers can also prohibit 
the use of marijuana by employees while on the employer’s premises and while performing their work duties 
while away from the employer’s premises. An employer’s premises includes its parking lot and grounds.

	 Employers do not have to stop there. They may want to consider including language in their drug 
policies that prevent employees from coming to work with marijuana, or more precisely, THC, in their system. 
By framing the policy to prohibit marijuana from being in one’s system, employers can avoid the uncertainty 
that arises when a policy simply prohibits being “under the influence of marijuana.” Whether one is under the 
influence is subjective and difficult to determine. However, a drug test can objectively determine whether 
marijuana is in an employee’s system.

How Can an Employer Determine if An Employee Has Marijuana in His or Her System?

	 Employers have the right to subject applicants and employees to drug testing. In California, employers 
can require applicants to submit to drug testing as a condition of employment. After this point, employers 
can lawfully require an employee to be drug tested if the employer has “reasonable suspicion” of drug use. 
Reasonable suspicion may arise based on a supervisor’s observation, changes in an employee’s behavior, 
or even after a work-related accident. Be careful. An accident only gives an employer reasonable suspicion 
if the accident could have been caused by drug use. Random testing is permitted for employees covered 
by the United States Department of Transportation’s drug testing regulations.

Putting it All Together	

Recreational use of marijuana is now legal in California. However, it remains illegal under federal law. The 
federal government has re-upped its hostile position toward recreational marijuana use.

California employers are free to maintain and enforce zero tolerance drug policies that prohibit even legal 
marijuana use. However, because marijuana remains in a person’s system for a much longer period of time 
than alcohol, employers should take the time to consider to what extent marijuana use will be prohibited. 
Employers may want to consider their business needs, the preferences of consumers, the ability to find and 
retain talent, and any applicable state or federal law on the issue.

Colin P. Calvert is a partner in the Irvine, California office of the labor and employment law firm Fisher Phillips. 
Please do not hesitate to contact him if you have any questions or seek additional information. Mr. Calvert 
may be reached at (949) 798-2160.
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9 a.m. and the coffee is hot and delicious!  Mayor Pro-Tem  
Rick Rodriguez pours a cup for the Chamber’s President Elect, 
John Casillas of Farmers and Merchants Bank along with 
Joanna Peterson, Chamber President, Gallatin Dental.

Ruby’s Ribbon Cutting
Looking for a fun, easy location with great food and a 
wonderful staff….then head over to Ruby’s Diner! January 
22nd at 9 a.m. the Chamber headed over to Ruby’s for a 
ribbon cutting and an amazing breakfast. Ruby’s is located in 
the Promenade Center right next door to Cinemark.

A large group from the City Council, Chamber Directors, 
Ambassadors, and members were on hand as the red ribbon 
was cut. Thank you Edgar, the General Manager, Assistant 
Manager Daniel and owner Abraham.
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Let’s Do Lunch
January’s Let’s Do Lunch was held in the Garden Room of Mimi’s Restaurant. A large crowd of nearly 40 members and guests 
enjoyed the hospitality of Sales Manager Sol Perez. The menu was well prepared, giving us the choice between salads, wraps 
and sandwiches. Though Mimi’s has been a Chamber member for many years, it was really great have a function there and 
hear about the upcoming remodel of the restaurant. Thank you Alyson Roepke and Chris Taylor of Rock & Brews, Blanca 
Rochin of Downey, Daniel Barillas of Soul Precision Fitness, Mike and Christine Murray of Grocery Outlet, Troy Busher of PIH 
Health, and Cindy Kovach for attending and supporting this event.

The Mission of The Downey 
Chamber of Commerce 

is to advocate and support 
a healthy and profitable business 

environment which improves the quality of 
life!
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